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PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE 

 Hello and Welcome to the Start of the 2020-2021 Year!  

As Darryl’s term as president comes to an end, the reality of me stepping into his shoes has slowly 
begun to take hold. Ever since mid-March, when small disruptions in our daily lives started to 
become more frequent, I have been asking myself “How to begin the new term?”  Since then, 
the COVID-19 pandemic has altered our lifestyle and the “new normal” is something that is yet 
to be determined.  

But, first things first.  Thank you for allowing me to serve as your next I. I. president.  It is 
a role that I never imagined I would undertake.  I joined I. I. in 1984 while living in Tokyo, 
at the urging of my first ikebana sensei, Mrs. Florence Chinen.   In those days, the 
Honolulu chapter membership luncheon was actually a membership tea, hosted by 
our honorary member, the wife of the Consul General of Japan, and held at the 
Japanese Consulate in Nuuanu.  Some of you may have fond memories of those teas. 

Now here we are in the 21st century, and our chapter will mark its 60th anniversary 
next year.  It’s a testament to all of the past presidents and members like you, who, 
throughout the years have kept our chapter thriving.  Despite the uncertainties that 
we currently face, let’s continue to keep moving forward! 

I want to acknowledge everyone on the outgoing board for their hard work during the 
past two years and am really encouraged by the fact that many of you are staying on—some in the same position, 
some in different positions.  And I’m equally happy to see many new faces on the incoming board.  Thank you in 
advance for your support during the next two years. 

I’m also humbled by the words of support that many of you have expressed to me.  Not to worry—I will be taking 
you up on your offer! 

We are going to begin the new term by entering uncharted waters.  There will be challenges 
along the way but with your enthusiasm and positive energy, I am certain that it will be a good 
beginning. 

The membership committee has sent out reminders and/or called about renewing your 
membership.  As of this writing, there are six new members and two associate members in 

addition to those of you who have renewed.   Thank you for sending in your renewals 
promptly!  However, due to the current uncertain situation, we understand that some of you 

may have forgotten to send yours in, so we are going to extend the deadline to June 15th.  If 
you have not already done so, please look for the form in this newsletter and send yours in 

to Carol Murakami, membership co-chair, as soon as possible.   

１by Charmaine Yee-Hollison 
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The programs committee has already begun planning events for the year and has 
provided us with a tentative schedule of events for 2020-2021.  Understandably, this 
is subject to change.  We need to remain flexible for the foreseeable future.  
Nevertheless, it promises to be another exciting, if not abbreviated, year of events! 

Before closing, I want to thank Darryl for leading our chapter the past two years with 
his upbeat, laidback approach. I don’t think we ever left a board meeting without a 
smile on our faces.  He made it fun to be on the board and we all felt appreciated.  It 
will be a tough act to follow. 

“Ganbarimashoo” is an everyday expression in Japanese that can be interpreted to 
mean “let’s hang in there; let’s do our best.”  As we anxiously wait to see what the 
“new normal” will be like, let’s hang in there and do our best to move forward. 

Ganbarimashoo!   In friendship through flowers, 

Susan 

SCHEDULE FOR 2020-2021 

The Programs committee would like to announce the following tentative schedule of events for 2020-2021.  

Please note that these events are still tentative due to the current uncertain situation.  Stay tuned for more 

details! 

 

Sunday, October 18, 2020    Aloha/Membership Luncheon 

     Oahu Country Club 

     Recognition of the outgoing board and installation  

     of the new board 

     Welcome new members 

 

Sunday, November 15, 2020   Workshop #1  

     Moiliili Community Center, Room 105 

     Paper Craft Workshop 

 

Jan/Feb 2021    New Year Brunch 

 

Feb/March 2021    Workshop #2 

 

May 2021    Aloha Get Together 

NEWSLETTER 

Please send input for the August newsletter to Barbara Tinius by the 
end of July and the October newsletter to Linda Tanaka by the end of 
September. 

  

ỄHanamai by Susan Hirate  (shown on left)  

３ Help let me out!!!   Safer at Home  

by Gale Kobayashi 
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MESSAGE FROM MRS. ITO 

Dear Mr. Darryl  Tagami,  

 
Over the past weeks, my thoughts have constantly been on the health, welfare, and safety of all of my 
friends in Hawaii.  With this said, I have attached a personal letter from me to you and your organization 
as we all navigate these difficult and challenging times.  Please share with whomever you feel 
appropriate, whether with your board members or with your entire membership.  
 
Thank you very much.  Please be safe and stay healthy.  
Misako Ito  

 My Dear Friends, 

First, and foremost...how are you? 

As we in Hawaii join the rest of the world community in this battle against the COVID-19, practicing 
social distancing and shuttering ourselves in our homes to mitigate this truly dreaded virus, I wanted to 
reach out today to let my friends know that the safety and continued good health of all of you have 
been in my thoughts and prayers. 

Uncertainty lies at the root of many of the anxieties swirling around us right now. And as we learn 
this unfamiliar “new normal”, let’s also remind ourselves of the collectiveness of this experience, 
and how we are all in this together. 

Staying connected with each other by way of phone, FaceTime, or emails and texts—all with an 
extra helping of the Aloha Spirit—is important now, more than ever. Let’s all create, every day, 
new opportunities to spread positivity and perhaps share good ideas on overcoming some of our 
current challenges! 

For those of you who may not already know, the Consulate General of Japan has been offering 
useful information on the evolving COVID-19 situation, through our website and regular consular 
emails. The Japanese Consulate remains committed to keeping the public well informed. 

Let’s all continue to have faith in the strength and resilience of our local communities here in 
Hawaii, while we each do our own individual part in flattening the curve of COVID-19, and help us 
help each other. 

Please stay safe and healthy...and I look forward to seeing you again. 

  Misako Ito 

JAPANESE CONSULATE LIAISON - JAPAN WIZARD (7)   SHISHO KIKUTA 

Last year April, one of UNESCO World Heritages and 759 year-old Notre Dame in Paris caught fire.  The same year 
October Okinawa Shuri Castle, a World Heritage, also caught fire.  The castle had been the symbol of the former 
Ryukyu (Okinawa) kingdom for 450 years.  Most of historic buildings in Japan are made of wood.  Horyuji temple 

( ), a National Treasure, in Nara prefecture is known as the world’s oldest surviving wooden structure.  In 

1993 UNESCO designated Horyuji a World Heritage site.   Question:  When was Horyuji temple founded? 
A)  607 AD 

B)  707 AD 

C)  807 AD  

The answer is A) 607 AD.  It was founded over 1400 years ago. However in 670 Horyuji burned down.  The existing 
buildings were reconstructed after the fire around 690 AD.  When the lumber of Horyuji were examined by the 
current technology it proved they were over 1300 years old around 690 AD.  Among several structures of Horyuji, 

the most famous one is the five- story pagoda ( ). It has withstood not only fires but also numerous 

earthquakes for 1330 years.  

５ by Linda Sung 

４by Sue Shimabukuro 
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MESSAGE FROM OUTGOING PRESIDENT  

Aloha dear friends, 

Two years have gone by rather quickly, and it’s time for me say Mahalo to each and every one 

of you for giving me the chance to serve our Chapter and for all your unfailing support. 

I was just as surprised as you back in 2018 when I became President on the Board. But I 

must say it certainly was fun! I really enjoyed the good times working with our 

accommodating and ever so competent Board.  

Chapter members were provided with entertaining luncheons and programs, stimulating 

workshops, and a wonderful Splendors exhibit at the Library. Our community service 

and outreach activities included ikebana classes for Hawaii’s youth at the primary, 

middle school, high school and university levels. Our Chapter website made the top 

10 list for ikebana websites in the US; we are currently ranked #9. 

Our popular W&M vase sales have provided significant income to our Treasury, keeping 

us in the black. And our Board members also quietly perform all the less glamourous 

administrative tasks for you, such as the minutes, Treasurer’s reports, fancy Newsletters, 

Member Directories, get well cards, liaison work with the Japanese Consulate, and public 

relations work. Please thank your hard working Board for all of that. I owe them a deep 

gratitude for their incredible productivity and for making my job so easy.  

You will still see me around. I have gladly accepted the job as the Storage guy, and will strive to 

be the best Storage person ever! And I know the Chapter is in good hands with Susan Hirate as 

your new President. You can look forward to even greater accomplishments in the coming years 

with Susan and her new Board!  

Darryl 

MEMBERSHIP 

After much thought the membership committee has decided to extend the deadline from June 1st to June 15th.   

It seems with this pandemic and loss of routine some of you have lost track of time.  I’ve attached a copy of the 

renewal form.  If you have a problem printing the form please let me know soon so I can mail you a copy.   

For all those who have already sent in your renewal--thank you!! 

Contact info: 

Home phone:  239-8354 

Cell: 377-0974 

Email:  murakamic002@hawaii.rr.com 

  

６by Karen Kirk 

Ị by Grace Sekimitsu 

７by Arlene Horiuchi 

１０ by Carol Murakami 

１１ by Tim Donahue 

９Boy's Day by 

Charmaine Yee-

Hollison 

mailto:murakamic002@hawaii.rr.com
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MEMBERSHIP RENEWAL FORM 
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PHOTOS 

Ikebana has helped many of us stay sane over the last few months.  Most photos in this month’s 

newsletter are works people have created at home, either on their own or based on lessons, examples, 

and demonstrations via email, text messaging, video demos and teleconferencing.  Some are limited to 

materials available in their yards, while others are finding them elsewhere.  Regardless of where you 

find your materials, continue arranging as best you can as ikebana can help relax you and improve your 

mood.  Take care and keep arranging! 

１４ Bird's Eye View by Gale Kobayashi １２ by Marsha Curnyn １３ by Joyce Nakamura 


